OASIS Reservation status for tag approval must be “confirmed” for tag approval 

Tags submitted before or less than one minute after confirmation of the reservation in OASIS are subject to denial by SPP schedulers. SPP OATT Business Practice 4.4 Tag Denial Criteria states that a tag will be denied if “the referenced SPP OASIS reservation is not confirmed”. 

Per this current SPP Business Practices; SPP schedulers will deny a tag that has been submitted prior to the confirmation the appropriate reservation in OASIS. If a customer enters a tag for a particular reservation within the same clock minute that the reservation was confirmed the customer has not allowed enough time for SPP system validations to complete their processing. The SPP schedulers may deny a tag that has been entered before the validation process is complete. When this happens the customer must withdraw the tag request and then enter a new one.   

If you have any questions regarding this posting please call Shari Brown 501-614-3236

SPP Business Practices do not allow approval of tags with zero mwhs in the profile section - Reminder

SPP OATT Business Practice 4.4 Tag Denial Criteria states that a tag will be denied for “zero MW”. 

Per this current business practices, SPP schedulers will deny a tag with 0 MW for the entire profile of the tag.  A tag extension is evaluated as a new tag and therefore a tag extension request of 0 mws for the entire extension will also be denied. 

If you have any questions regarding this posting please call Shari Brown 501-614-3236

SPP Scheduling Business Rules for Tag extensions. 

SPP Tariff practices require that customers who choose to self-provide losses include those losses in the energy profile section of the tag. Self-provided losses are calculated and based upon individual SWPP transmission reservations. SPP self-providing customers should not extend a tag using a different SWPP reservation than the original. If a customer wishes to use a new reservation under their self-provision of losses choice, they must create new tag. This allows the customer and the system to use the SPP Loss calculator correctly when calculating individual loss transactions for each reservation  SPP Schedulers will deny a tag extension with self-provided losses that is extended with a new reservation and require a the customer to enter a new tag.  

If you have any questions regarding this posting please call Shari Brown 501-614-3236

